
How Are We Doing?
October 2014

Dr. Lance Kaplan, EIC

This is the last issue
of the year, and the
Transactions is making
great strides to improve
the publication timelines.
We are in the process of
upgrading the web review
system to incorporate
processing manuscripts
post acceptance. This
will provide a convenient
portal for Rita Janssen, our
industrious adminstrative
editor, and authors to

remain in communication through the entire process up
to publication. Furthermore, the system should enable
rapid posting of the manuscripts onto Xplore, which is
an enhancement that many students and junior faculty
will appreciate. The rapid post will be considered a
“publication” even though all the editing and typesetting is
not complete. For the researcher, this will mean that credit
for your work will be given earlier. And for the editorial
board, this will mean that our time from manuscript
submission to publication should be reduced by about 6
months. This enhanced web review system will also allow
us to perpetually archive all files related to a published
paper in one location. We hope that this upgrade goes live
by February 2015.

This year the Annual Combined Index for the
Transactions and the Systems Magazine will be published
only as a supplement to the Systems Magazine. It will
begin appearing with the February issue in 2015. The

index will not be appended onto the October Transactions
at a later date. This was done to remove redundancy. Since
we are now html tagged, searching for topics and authors
should be easily done using a computer browser. However,
if a paper index is your thing, you will be receiving it with
the Systems Magazine.

Finally, I plan to announce the winner of the 2011 M.
Barry Carlton Award in the January Transactions. The
M. Barry Carlton Award acknowledges what is judged
the best paper in the IEEE Transaction on Aerospace and
Electronic Systems (T-AES) in each calendar year. We
feel that the three year delay is necessary to access the
adoption of the work by the research community.

M. Barry Carlton’s friends established the award in
1957, a year after his death in an air accident, as a means
to honor a man who had dedicated much of his life to
promoting the reliability of communications equipment,
especially that relating to air transportation.

We urge our Transactions readers to participate in
the tradition. If you have read a paper that you feel is
outstanding (and it doesn’t matter whether or not you are
acquainted with the authors) please consider nominating it.
The procedure is simple: just send a letter or email to me
explaining the rationale for your choice, and arrange (for
at least) two endorsers who will send in supporting letters.
In doing so, you will not only show your respect for the
authors (and possibly give great help to some deserving
careers), but you also honor Mr. Carlton.

We are still accepting nominations for the 2012 award
(papers that appeared in Volume 48 of T-AES) until March
31, 2015. Of course, we are happy to accept nominations
for papers appearing in later years. We are looking forward
to hearing from you!

Lance Kaplan
Editor-in-Chief
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